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On 08-03-20 just before noon, Hernando County Sheriff’s deputies were dispatched to a 
residence north of Brooksville in reference to a Suicide Threat. 
 
The caller told the 9-1-1 operator that her adult daughter had acquired a handgun and was 
currently inside of her own residence on the same property, threatening suicide. 
 
Upon arrival, deputies met with the caller in the front yard.  The caller provided additional 
information to the deputies regarding her daughter and the possible reasons she was 
considering suicide. 
 
While on scene, deputies learned the female was not only considering shooting herself but 
also considering “suicide by cop.” 
 
Deputies quickly established dialogue with the female, speaking with her from the outside 
of her residence, while she remained barricaded inside. 
 
Deputies, using Crisis Intervention Training, continued to speak with the female for 
approximately 30 minutes in an effort to calm her and have her exit the residence.   
 
Eventually, deputies convinced the female to come to the front door.  Upon stepping 
outside the door, the female tossed the firearm on the ground.  Deputies immediately 
moved in and placed her into protective custody and secured the firearm. 
 
Upon securing the firearm, deputies noted it had a full magazine as well as a round 
chambered. 
 
The female was transported to a local hospital for a minor laceration she received prior to 
this incident. 
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Deputies completed Baker Act paperwork so she may receive mental health care. 
 
Crisis Intervention Training for HCSO deputies has proven to be a great resource for them, 
especially when responding to calls such as this. 
 

The Office of Sheriff: 
 
The Office of the Sheriff is established by the Florida Constitution. As a constitutional officer, 
the Sheriff has the exclusive authority to administer his or her agency and is responsible for 
preserving the peace throughout the entire county, carrying out the laws of the state, the 
orders of Florida courts, and the ordinances of the Board of County Commissioners. The 
Sheriff is the chief law enforcement and correctional officer of the county.  
 
Sheriff Al Nienhuis was initially appointed as the Sheriff of Hernando County by the Governor 
in January of 2011.  He was then elected by the people of Hernando County in 2012, ran 
unopposed in 2016, and remains accountable to them. 
 


